BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of the Request of Liberty Utilities		)
(Missouri Water) LLC d/b/a Liberty for Authority to	)	
Implement a General Rate Increase for Water 		)	 File No. WR-2024-0104
and Wastewater Service Provided in its Missouri	)	
Service Areas		)

STAFF STATEMENT OF ADDITIONAL DISCOVERY CONCERNS 

	COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), through the undersigned counsel, and for its Statement of Additional Discovery Concerns respectfully states as follows:
1. Besides the concerns listed by Staff in the Staff Statement of Discovery  Concerns, Liberty Utilities (Missouri Water) LLC d/b/a Liberty (“Company”) has not yet provided all the information requested by Staff in data request (“DR”) 208, Expense and Outside Services.  
2. The response to DR 208 was originally due on June 4.  Staff followed up noting the deficiencies in the response on June 13.  The Company responded to Staff on June 20 that it was working on supplementing the response.  As of the date of this filing, the remaining information has not yet been provided to Staff.
3. The requested information is necessary for Staff to prepare its case and to audit the Company’s compliance with applicable Missouri statutes, Commission regulations, orders, and approved stipulations.   
WHEREFORE, Staff submits its’ Statement of Additional Discovery Concerns in advance of the Discovery Conference currently scheduled for July 15, 2024 at 10:00 a.m. 
						

Respectfully Submitted,
/s/ Travis J. Pringle
Travis J. Pringle
Missouri Bar No. 71128
Chief Deputy Counsel for the Staff of the
Missouri Public Service Commission
P.O. Box 360
Jefferson City, Mo 65102-0360
(573) 751-5700 (Telephone)
(573) 526-1500 (Facsimile)
(Email) travis.pringle@psc.mo.gov
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